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Generous Support Keeps Camps Vibrant!
After Linda and her husband visited camp last 
summer, she sent a note along with a donation.  It 
read in part: “We so enjoyed our visit back to camp.  
We were glad to see it up and running with many 
of the cabins, trails, outdoor chapels, and the same 
exciting spirit I remember from my summers there 
many years ago.  In addition, we loved the many 
updated features that campers and other users can 
enjoy.  As we walked around, we saw and heard the 
joyous laughter of campers in the pool – how nice! 
And how nice to know camp is still a place free of 
modern technology so the gifts of speech, sharing, 
and Christian fellowship continues.  Please use our 
gift to help keep camp great.”

In 2022, gifts from individuals, families, 
and congregations helped keep ministry at 
Kirchenwald, Nawakwa, and The Wittel Farm 
exciting, effective, and joyful.  Thanks to our many 
generous donors, summer youth campers, family 
campers, confirmation campers, and retreat guests 
experienced faith formation, enjoyed Christian 
fellowship, explored God’s creation, and were 
encouraged to share Christ’s love.

Donor generosity also helped:
•	 Purchase Bible study and worship curriculum, 

craft supplies, and sports equipment.
•	 Hire mature, faithful, and responsible summer 

camp ministry team members.
•	 Replace 40+ year old walk-in freezer, 

refrigerator, and griddle in Nawakwa’s kitchen.
•	 Grow and donate 2,500 lbs. of fresh nutritious 

vegetables from Nawakwa Growing Project to 
feed food-insecure families in Adams County, 
and 15,000 lbs. of vegetables from The Wittel 
Farm Growing Project to feed food-insecure 
families in Lancaster County.

•	 Add a walk-in refrigerator for The Wittel Farm 
Growing Project.

•	 Provide $23,000 in Campership assistance to 65 
campers who wouldn’t have been able to attend 
camp due to family financial hardship.

•	 Improve and care for facilities by replacing a 
well pump, a water heater, robotic pool cleaner, 
and furnace, and purchasing a zero turn lawn 
mower.

•	 Improve the grounds by planting trees, repairing 
a ballfield backstop, and adding a fire pit and 
benches at Nawakwa.



Yes! We want to continue our support to the Camping Corporation

Name(s) 	
Address 	  Phone 	
City State Zip 	
E-mail 	
                    Send my gift acknowledgement by email

Congregation 	  Congregation City 	

2023WinterSeeds

Return to:
Lutheran Camping Corporation, 

PO Box 459, Arendtsville, PA  17303
Please make checks payable to: Lutheran Camping Corporation, 
or give online with a credit card at LutheranCamping.org/giving

Enclosed is a gift of $___________ for:

       ___ Annual Fund	
       ___ Campership Fund 
       ___ Seeding the Future 

___ Send me more information about the Heritage Society 

___ I would like to learn more about including LCC in my estate plans.

___ I have already included the LCC in my estate plans.

Nawakwa Debt Dwindling
$27,085 Remaining as of February 1, 2023
In 2008, the Nawakwa ministry site expanded 
through the purchase of 221 acres of adjacent land.  
The Board of Directors made the bold decision to 
pursue this a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to 
allow for future ministry growth and to provide a 
secure buffer around the existing site.

A $1,550,522 loan was secured from the Mission 
Investment Fund of the ELCA, the land was 
purchased, and a capital campaign effort was 
launched to address the debt.  Many gifts from 
generous individuals, congregations, and other 
sources have been received through the ensuing 
years, and continue to be received in 2023.

With the debt now down to $27,085, a mortgage 
burning celebration is now within reach! A surge 
in gifts, now in 2023, will enable retirement of the 
debt. The coupon form in this newsletter may be 
used to send a special gift to make the mortgage 
burning possible soon!



LCC Heritage Society is a caring and committed group of people who help assure the 
financial stability of the LCC for future generations.  They do so by including LCC in 
their thoughtful estate plans.  To learn more about the Heritage Society or to inform us 
that you have already included LCC in your estate plans, please contact Mike Youse at 
717-677-8211 or myouse@lutherancamping.org.

LCC Heritage Society 

Kathy Baker & Joel Petruschke 
Freda J. Benner 
George & Mary Bennett
Matthew & Abby Best
Alice Boeshore
Sandra Brandt
Kathleen S. Brenneman
Marianne Brock
Donald Clapper 
Rudyard & Doris Crider
Peter Dohner & BethAnn D’Agostino
Mary Drehs
Shirley Ernst
Andrea Faber
Jessica Felici
Kent & Sharon Hardel
Bob & Judy Hoover
Robert & Kathryn Horst 
Marie Hoshell 
Ronald & Kathleen Kerr
Lynn & Dawn Kinard
Kevin and Shannon Kincaid
Brenda Kiser
Ed & Sue Kulakowski
Philip Leer
Elaine F. Ludwig
Glenn & Stella Ludwig
Alex & Beth Martini
Carol & Rose Ann Mease
Miriam Miller 
Mark & Hazel Nestleroth
Elaine H. Newhart 
D. Mark  & Susan Potter
Jane Reinhard
Ruth Reuning 
Lea Ridenhour
Joseph A. & Alice K Savastio 
Richard D. Schreiber 
Kevin & Sue Shively
Betty Sidebottom
William & Tammy Steinhart
Donald & Edna Sterner
Doris Straw-Maisack
Ruth Summers 
Vincent Tassia Jr. 
Paul & Dorothy Weirick 
Frederick & Marion Wentz 
Jere & Dottie  Wissler
Charles & Katie Wittel 
Edward & Jeanette  Yewdall
Conrad & Winifred Youse
Carl & Lillian Youse 
Earl  and Arlene Zellers

Heritage Society 
Members

BENEFIT FROM MAKING A 
GIFT OF LIFE INSURANCE
TO THE LUTHERAN CAMPING 
CORPORATION
Have you ever considered using life insurance to make a gift to help The 
Lutheran Camping Corporation (LCC)? 
There are multiple benefits to making a gift with life insurance. You will be 
helping to strengthen and advance our ministry and helping us strengthen the 
faith of the many children and families we serve.  Additionally, you benefit by 
receiving a charitable income tax deduction for the value of the policy.  
There are several options.
If you have a policy that you took out many years ago, but the protection is no 
longer needed, you can assign the policy ownership to the LCC.  At your death, 
LCC receives the full proceeds of the policy to strengthen and expand our 
Christ-centered camp and retreat ministry for people of all ages.  If you are 
still paying the policy premiums, you can make a tax-deductible contribution 
to LCC annually so that we can pay the premium to keep the policy current.
Another option would be to take out a new policy, through your favorite life 
insurance agent, making LCC the owner of the policy. Then make an annual 
tax-deductible contribution to LCC so we can pay the premium. 
Or you could select a single premium policy, making one tax-deductible gift to 
LCC for the amount of the premium. 
Or you could designate LCC as a partial beneficiary of an existing or new policy 
on which you continue to pay the premium. 
You will be astounded at how large a gift you can make at a relatively small 
annual cost by using life insurance to make your contribution!  
To learn more about making a gift using life insurance, we have an interesting 
and helpful folder entitled “Gifts of Life Insurance” that we will gladly send 
you. To request your copy, returning the coupon below or contacting Mike 
Youse, Executive Director at myouse@lutherancamping.org or 717-677-8211.

 Deceased

CLIP, COMPLETE AND MAIL TO:  
Mike Youse, LCC

P.O. Box 459, Arendtsville, PA 17303
Phone: 717-677-8211

Please send me, without cost or obligation, a copy of your folder “Gifts of Life Insurance.”

NAME 					     PHONE 				 

ADDRESS 								      

CITY, STATE, ZIP 								     



Your Generous Support Makes a Difference!

Mission Leader Patrons
($5,000 or more)
Miss Shirley Ernst
Russ and Andrea Faber
Mr. & Mrs. Larry and Rebecca Howser
Mr. & Mrs. Steve and Linda Rose
Mr. Barry Smith
Mr. & Mrs. David and Linda Stapler
Mr. Vincent Tassia, Jr.
Mrs. Milicent L. Treat
Mr. Edward Yewdall
Pr. & Mrs. Conrad and Winifred Youse

Mission Leader Stewards
($2,500 - $4,999)
Mr. & Mrs. Daryl and Margaret Ackerman
Mrs. Clare Archer
Mrs. Sharon Beard
Mrs. Sheila Bedell
Mrs. Claudia Braymer
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey and Bonnie Culp
Dr. & Mrs. Scott and Karen Daubert
Mr. & Mrs. Terry and Fern Ditzler
Ms. John & Katie Enney
Dr. & Mrs. Edward and Judith Garber
Mr. & Mrs. Randall and Grace Hoover
Mr. & Mrs. Lyle and Joy Hosler
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald and Kathleen Kerr
Pr. & Mrs. Glenn and Stella Ludwig
Prs. Alex and Elizabeth Martini
Mr. & Mrs. Dan and Diana Mohn
Ms. Lea Ridenhour and Mr. Eriks Janelsins
Pr. William Ridenhour
Mr. & Mrs. Dave and Vicki Root
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew and Stacy Schroeder
Mrs. Linda Tshudy
Drs. James and Laura White

Mission Leader Members
($1,000 - $2,499)
Anonymous
Pr. & Mrs. Torben and Carol Aarsand
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy and Karen Ainsley
Miss Rachael Anstine
Mr. & Mrs. Adrian and Tara Assi
Mr. & Mrs. Alan and Judy Bauroth
Mr. Edgar Becker
Mrs. Alice Boeshore
Mr. & Mrs. Gary and Elise Bowman
Ms. Sandra Brandt
Mr. Bryan Breidigam
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel and Lucinda Bringman
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff and Josie Brunner
Ms. Martha Brunner
Ms. Joan Campbell-Alger
Pr. Anne and Mr. Eric Confer Martens
Mr. & Mrs. John and Carol Crowe
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Carol Dittoe
Mr. & Mrs. Donald and Heather Dusich
Bishop Guy Edmiston

Mr. George Erford
Mrs. Matthew Fogleman
Pr. & Mrs. Cristopher and Laurel Frigm
Ms. Dolores Garrett
Mr. & Mrs. Jason and Amy Groff
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan and Kim Hannigan
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur and Linda Heilman
Mr. Curtis Herneisen
Mr. & Mrs. Harvey and Pat Huth
Mr. & Mrs. Bradley and Kate Kendall
Mr. & Mrs. Bradley and Kathryn Kerr
Mr. & Mrs. Ed and Sue Kulakowski
Mr. & Mrs. John and Connie Kuntz
Ms. Dorothy Lesher
Mr. & Mrs. Jon and Melanie Kerr Ludwig
Mr. Donald & Mr. Curtis MacBeth
Mr. Paul Malacrida
Prs. Thomas and Judy McKee
Mr. & Mrs. Mark and Patrice Mull
Mr. & Mrs. Michael and Josey Mull
Dr. & Mrs. Earl and Carol Nollenberger
Pr. & Mrs. Drahomir and Andrea Oslikova
Dr. & Mrs. Anastasius and Karen Peter
Dr. Stephen Roda and Ms. Sherri Fields-Roda
Ms. Farrah Schluter
Mrs. Frederick Shilling
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Colleen Sites
Miss Stephanie Strauss
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen and Clydene Strauss
Ms. Doris Straw-Maisack
Mr. &  Mrs. John and Phyllis Switaj
Mr. Christopher Thaler
Mr. Scott A. Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. Ron and Brenda Troxell
Mr. & Mrs. Brian and Karen Walker
Mr. Jere Wissler
Mr. Michael Youse

Builder Friends
($750 - $999)
Anonymous
Mr. David Confer and Ms. Susan Krebs
Ms. Jean Goldthorpe
Mr. & Mrs. Heath and Rebecca Hentz
Mr. & Mrs. Robert and Judy Hoover
Dr. & Mrs. James and Beth Lynch
Pr. & Mrs. Matthew and Deborah Pensinger
Mr. & Mrs. David and Jodi Schweizer
Mr. & Mrs. William and Sylvia Stotler
Mr. & Mrs. Ted and Kim Symonds
Dr. & Mrs. Terry and Karen Weaver

We are especially grateful to those individuals who have renewed their support in 2022 at the Mission Leader 
and Friends of LCC donor levels, and invite you to join them in supporting this very worthwhile ministry…

Look for the full donor list (including congregations) in the Annual Report coming later in the year.



Trailblazer Friends
($500 - $749)
Anonymous
Anonymous
Mr. Jeff Allegar
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald and Susan Anstine
Paul and Meredith J.K. Askey
Pr. & Mrs. Scott and Jennifer Brubaker
Mrs. Barb Buchmoyer
Dr. & Mrs. Christopher and Christina DeFlitch
Mr. Daniel Deibler
Mr. Peter Dohner and Ms. BethAnn D’Agostino
Mr. Dallas A. Dollase
Pr. & Mrs. A.J. and Celia Domines
Mr. & Mrs. George and Downey Dress
Bishop & Mrs. James S. and Constance Dunlop
Ms. Andrea Dunn
Mr. & Mrs. Nick and Nancy English
Pr. & Mrs. George W. and Janet Fitch
Mr. & Mrs. William and Amy Flood
Mr. & Mrs. Lynn and Mary Jane Fry
Mr. & Mrs. Brandon and Kristy Gething
Mr. & Mrs. Rodney and Stephanie Gross
Ms. JoAnn Harris
Ms. Patricia Heffner
Dr. Sherman Hendrix and Bishop Carol Hendrix
Mrs. Frances Hummer
Pr. & Mrs. Kirk C. and Cheryl Kerns
Mr. Richard I. Kerr
Mr. & Mrs. Jay and Jane Killian
Mrs. Dawn Kinard
Pr. Brenda Kiser
Mrs. April Kroninger
Mrs. Hertha Langford
Mrs. Philip Lynch
Susan Master
Mr. & Mrs. John and Denise McDaniels
Mr. & Mrs. David and Debra Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Robert and Sheryl Morelock
Mr. & Mrs. Donald and Jody Morgan
Ms. Caitlin Nealon
Mr. & Mrs. Mark and Hazel Nestleroth
Pr. & Mrs. Jeffrey and Jill Pretz
Pr. & Mrs. Barry and Hope Ridge
Pr. Edward Robbins
Mr. Charles Roberts
Mr. & Mrs. Keith and Lisa Rothermel
Mrs. Sally Schonewolf
Pr. & Mrs. Kevin and Sue Shively
Ms. Allison Stapler and Mr. Joshua Horvath
Mr. & Mrs. William and Tammy Steinhart
Mr. & Mrs. Donald and Edna Sterner
Ms. Sandy Stouffer
Mr. Mark Strandskov
Miss Christine Suhr
Mrs. Mary Frances Trunk
Mr. & Mrs. Robert and Joan Walton
Drs. John and Carla Weidman
Mr. & Mrs. John and Linda Weiss
Mrs. Linda Wenrich
Pr. & Mrs. John and Annabelle Wenzke
Ms. Christel H. Wilson

Friends of LCC 
Members

($250 - $499)
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Howard and Jane Andrews
Mr. & Mrs. Chad and Jennifer Atkinson
Prs. Kathleen Baker and Joel Petruschke
Mr. & Mrs. Jan and Billie Bechtel
Mr. & Mrs. Robert and Elizabeth Bein
Ms. Anne Bender
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew and Sarah Bowen
Gerald and Martha Boyd
Pr. & Mrs. Michael and Martha Brendle
Regina Brenneman
Mr. Robert Brenneman
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Pamela Brenneman
Mr. & Mrs. Robert and Grace Brown
Mrs. Ann Brumback
Ms. Barbara Brunner
Mr. Mark Burkhardt
Mr. & Mrs. David and Janet Chalfant
Pr. & Mrs. Douglas and Janice Cromer
Mr. & Mrs. Greg and Abby Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Brent and Keri Detter
Dr. & Mrs. Jim and Jean Druckenbrod
Mr. & Mrs. James A. and Julie Dunlop
Pr. Elizabeth Peter Eckman
Kathy M. Elliott
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy and Jennifer Engle
Pr. & Mrs. Richard and Greta Englund
Pr. & Mrs. Clifton and Barbara Eshbach
Ms. Jane Falk
Pr. & Mrs. David and Jan Fisher
Ms. Jill Flemming
Mr. & Mrs. Donald and Jeanne Flickinger
Mr. & Mrs. Robert and Ethel Fogleman
Pr. & Mrs. Frederick and Faith Foltz
Mr. & Mrs. Allan and Karen Galbraith
Mr. & Mrs. Neal and Brenda Galbraith
Mr. & Mrs. Richard and Betty Garman
Mr. & Mrs. Michael and Kathryn Gelner
Mr. & Mrs. Randall and Susan George
Mr. Stephen Godsall Myers
Mr. & Mrs. Eric and Jennifer Gunnet
Mrs. Sharon Hardel
Ms. Wendy Harrison
Mr. Bruce D. Herbst

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne and Susan Hill
Ms. Trudy Hite
Mr. Gregory Hitz
Mr. & Mrs. Jered and Elaine Hock
Pr. & Mrs. Jack R. and Jean Hoffman
Ms. Melissa Hoffman
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph and Judith Hunter
Ms. Ashley Joseph McGettigan
Mr. & Mrs. Brian and Kimberly Keefer
Mr. Claude Keyser
Mr. Keith Korschgen
Mr. Phillip Lobaugh
Mr. & Mrs. James and Katherine Logan
Ms. Catherine Luzzi
Mr. Donald MacBeth
Mr. & Mrs. Derrick and Susan McDonald
Sharon Miller
Mr. Karl Mincemoyer
Mr. & Mrs. Mark and Beth Morgan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Vicki Mumma
Ms. Thomas & Jeanne Myers
Mr. Marc Olson
Miss Emily Osborne
Ms. Jean Pretz
Mr. & Mrs. William and Karen Purnell
Miss  Melissa Rhoads
Prs. David and Brenda Ritterpusch
Mrs. Samantha Romanias
Mr. Zachary Rowe
Rev. Jeffrey Ruby
Pr. Mark L. Russell
Mr. & Mrs. Donald and Barbara Schell
Mr. John Schwartz
Mr. Donald L. Shaub
Ms. Jennifer Smith
Mr. & Mrs. David and Krista Smith
Mr. Trevor Spence
Mrs. Corrie Stream
Mr. Kyle Symonds
Mr. & Mrs. Michael and Emily Szymanski
Mrs. Amelia Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. David and Jeannette Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. David and Elaine Thompson
Mr. George Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph and Nancy Thompson
Mr. Joseph Tomkiel
Mr. & Mrs. Donald and Judith Trissler
Mr. & Mrs. Jack and Beverly Ulsh
Miss Lora Waybright
Mr. & Mrs. Jason and Deborah Wehr
Mr. & Mrs. Duane and Katherine Weiss
Dr. & Mrs. Robert and Lenore Zeigler
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Join Us at an Upcoming Event
Lenten Day Apart
	 March 4 at The Wittel Farm

Summer Camp Open House
	 March 19 at Kirchenwald, Nawakwa & 	
		  The Wittel Farm Growing Project

Summer Camp Open House
	 April 16 at Kirchenwald, Nawakwa & 	
		  The Wittel Farm Growing Project

Earth Day Celebration
	  April 23 - at Kirchenwald

Work Day
	 April 29 at Nawakwa
	 May 6 at Kirchenwald

Summer Camp Kick-off Worship & Picnic 
	 May 21 at Nawakwa

Check out LutheranCamping.org for 
latest updates on events and other news.

The LCC is a Reconciling In Christ Organization and holds 
to the belief that God is the maker of all good things. We 
acknowledge that we, God’s people, are made in many 
different ways, but all are beautifully made and loved by God.


